
Stanley Airport Construction Work 2025 
 

Starting around June of 2025, the midfield tie-downs will be pulled out and that tie-down area will be 
used as a gravel stockpile for the upcoming project.             
Once the project is completed, the tie-downs will be reinstalled.  

 

On Aug.18th, the vehicle parking, North 500’ of runway and North tie-down area will be closed for 
construction.                            
The runway can still be used during this time. However, there will only be 1,100 feet of asphalt, 3,800 
feet of total runway. 

If you know of anyone that parks vehicles in the area, please remind them they need to move or they will 
be towed at their expense.                                     
Please watch out for construction crews & equipment. 

 

Aug. 25th, the entire airport will be “CLOSED” as they start paving the tie-down area along with doing 
groundwork for the 1260’ asphalt extension.  

 

Sep. 1 through Sep. 5, will be paving the runway, and then going into the week of Sep 8, we will be doing 
any finish work such as any remaining asphalt, putting back tie-down blocks, spreading grass seed and 
any pavement markings that may be needed.  

 

When the project is complete, the runway will still be a total of 4,300 feet in length.        
2,860 feet of asphalt with the remaining 1,440 dirt. (4,300’) 

 


